Minutes of the  Meeting of the Welney Parish Council

held in the Parish Hall, Welney

on Wednesday 21st February, 2007 at 7 .30 p.m.

Present


Cllr.K.Goodger (Chairman)  Cllrs. E.Allen, T. Bennett, T.Bray,  M.Brown,  M.Jones, 


S. Kerr, D.Rowlett and the Clerk.


Also present :C.Cllr. H.Humphrey, Mr.J.Loveday and Gina (Lamb and Flag)

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.

.1.  Apologies for absence


Apologies were received from Cllrs.G.Tomkins and from Dist.Cllrs.D.Pope and V.Spikings.

2.  Declaration of Interests


None

3.  Minutes

The minutes of the Meeting held 10th January, 2007,having been circulated to all Councillors, were confirmed and signed by the Chairman, as a correct record of that meeting 

4.  Matters Arising
1.  Siltation Problems - Tidal Ouse –  This item was dealt with under meeting reports,

2.  Parish Log for Welney.  The Clerk confirmed that she had spoken to Cllr.Tomkins who had confirmed that he would be more than happy to undertake this on behalf of the Parish Council.  He had taken the name, e.-mail address and telephone number of the Clerk to Hilgay Parish Council and he will be contacting her to see how they operate their Log.  Hopefully he will be able to give an update at the next meeting.

3. Insurance Claim – Damaged Light.  The Clerk confirmed that she had received an invoice for £217.38 (£185.00 plus V.A.T.) from MHB Services and this had been forwarded to Zurich.  They have in turn sent a cheque for £85.00 (we can of course claim the V.A.T. back) and Zurich advised that the £100 excess on the policy (which Council will have to pay at this stage) will be refunded if they are successful in claiming it back from the person who caused the accident.

4.  Save our Waterways – Cllr.Brown had written a letter to DEFRA regarding this.  Copies were handed out to Councillors and it was agreed that the letter should be sent with copies

to other ministers etc.  Thanks were extended to Cllr.Brown.

5,   Closure of Rural Post Offices – A letter received from Jim Fitzpatrick MP following our letter to him had been circulated to Councillors.  A copy of our letter had been sent to the M.P. Christopher Fraser and also given to the Post Office.  A request for our MP to support

The Sustainable Communities bill was sent to our MP, and a letter had been received from him confirming that he will be supporting this matter and will keep us informed.

6.  Possible Changes to Local Government in Norfolk – A letter received from the Norfolk County Council following our letter, was circulated to all councillors.  C.Cllr.Humphrey explained that nothing had been agreed yet, and he confirmed that all District Councils in Norfolk were opposed to the plan by Norwich City Council.  He confirmed that further details would be made public in due course,

5.  Public Participation

The Chairman then closed the meeting for public participation and following a discussion with reference to the Wash Road, the meeting was reconvened.
  

6.  Meeting Reports 

1.  Cllr.T.Bennett gave a brief report on the meeting of the Downham Market Road Safety Committee held on 25th January 2007.  He confirmed that it was quite a short meeting and he raised the problems with the flooding of the Wash Road.  He was thanked for his attendance

2.  A meeting with Mrs.Bryant of the C.P.R.E. regarding Planning Matters was held on 31st January, 2007 and a copy of the report is included in the Minute Book

3.  A meeting with Highways (Norfolk and Cambridgeshire), Environment Agency and the District Councillors was held at the Lamb and Flag on Monday 5th February, 2007 and a copy of the report is included in the Minute Book.

7.  Finance.

The following accounts had been received for payment and on the proposition of Cllr Jones seconded by Cllr.Allen and agreed, the cheques were duly signed:


Parish Council


Audit Commission – Audit Fee for 2006



141 . 00


Borough Council of King’s Lynn and West Norfolk


Emptying Dog Bins 1.10.06 to 31.12.07



  46 . 28


MHB Services Limited – Repairs to damaged light and 


Bracket (as per details under Matters Arising)



217 . 38



Mrs.P.Copeman - Clerks Salary

240 . 61


Envelopes




    2 . 00


Postage




  11 . 61


Ink Cartridge




  11 . 99


Telephone etc.


  

  38 . 91

305 . 22

Paid by Direct Debit – E-on Energy Charge(2 months)

119 . 62

Consideration was given to joining the C.P.R.E.  After discussion it was proposed by Cllr.Jones, seconded by Cllr. Allen and agreed, that one years subscription would be

paid at the April meeting, and the matter would be reviewed again at the end of the

financial year 2007/8

8.  Parish Hall 

1. The electricity meters were emptied before the meeting and total of £42.00 was removed.

The electrical equipment was tested and found to be in working order.

2.    The Clerk confirmed that the Certificate of Membership for the Norfolk Association of Village Halls had been received and is displayed in the entrance hall.

3.    Norfolk Association of Village Halls – Conference and AGM 20076 will be held on Saturday 17th March commencing at 10 a.m. at Hempnall Village Hall  Booking form enclosed but no one was able to attend.  .

4.  The February draw for the 100 Club then took place and the winners were as follows:


1st Prize 
£50.00

No.66

Julie Jones


2nd Prize
£25.00

No.84

Esme Coulson


3rd Prize
£15.00

No.25

Carolyn Loveday


4th Prize
£10.00

No.74

Sally Claxton.

.

9.  Elgoods Proposed Development.

The Clerk confirmed that following the last meeting the letter to the Planning Office had been completed and duly sent off with all the information, together with copies to the Carter Family and to Peter Humphrey, the Carter Family Architect.

A letter had been received back from the planning departments (copies circulated to all

Councillors) and after consultation with the Chairman it was agreed to speak to Mr.Humphrey.  The Clerk confirmed that she spoke to him on the telephone and asked if he could let us have preliminary details of what the Family were proposing on the land.  He intimated that he would be suggesting up to five private buildings plots together with up to five affordable houses.  After discussion it was agreed that the Clerk would send him a copy of the plan setting out the development we would like to see and he would then return the plan as he suggested it.   Our plan was sent on 6th February together with a copy to the Carter Family.  On Saturday 17th February the Clerk received a letter and plan showing his suggestions and copies of the plan were circulated to councillors.

After some further discussion and consideration it was agreed that the Informal Request Forms from the Borough Council should be completed with all the information they required and a covering letter (Without Prejudice) confirming that our interest is in the new Community Centre, access road and car park, and the details of the proposed housing is for the Carter Family.  It was also agreed to send a letter to Mr.Peter Humphrey thanking him for his letter and copy of the plan and requesting that in future copies of any plans or correspondence are sent to us before submitting them to the planning office.

The Clerk reported that Mrs.Belinda Sutton of Elgoods had confirmed that there is still nothing to report from her end, but she promised as always to keep us informed.

Details of Funding Opportunities had been received from the Borough Council, Community Leader and Norfolk Community Funding.

10.  Playing Field

A brochure had been received from Timberline for Play Equipment and Outdoor buildings.

Copies of the Playing Field Magazine – Winter period 2006/7

It was reported to the meeting that there is a problem again with dogs being allowed to foul the Playing Field.  It was confirmed to the meeting who the person was and it was agreed that a letter should be sent to her asking her to cease this practice.  It was also agreed that the appropriate notices would be displayed on the Playing Field and a reminder put in the Welney News once again.


Mr.John Loveday reported that the Cricket club had been given a Rid on Motor Roller for use on the Cricket Field but there was nowhere to store it.  After discussion it was agreed that the chairman and helpers would attend the Container and take out all the old tables which are stored there and take them away, the then there would be room for the roller inside.

11.   Correspondence

1.
NCAPTC 29th January, 2007.  E-mail giving promotional material for the Parish Council Elections on 3rd May,  “Plug into your PC”  I have already put these notices up around the village, and a copy of Norfolk Link.

2.
BCKLWN - Presentations by Internal Drainage Board and Middle Level Commissioners 14th March, 2007 - 6 p.m. at the NORA Project Office, Wisbech Road, King’s Lynn Invitation to Council members to attend.  No limit on numbers but number attending must be confirmed by 2nd March. (Cllr.Bennett)

3.
Standards Committee of Borough Council - Agenda and Minutes

4.
Shaws - Catalogue of Forms,. Records and Registers for Local Councils

5.
West Norfolk Volunteers Training Partnership - Training Programme 2007.

6.
Southern \area Road Safety Committee - Agenda for meeting on 25th January together with minutes of the last meeting.

7.
Borough Council Agenda and Minutes.

8. D2 Action Group - Agenda and Minutes from their meeting on 12th January, 2007

9.
Norfolk rural Community Council - January Newsletter - Downloaded from Internet.

10. *
National Association of Local Councils 6.2.07  Review of the Quality town and


Parish Council Scheme.

11. *
Audit Commission - 9/.2.07 - Welney Parish Council - Appointment of External Auditor


12. *
Communities and Local Government - 27.1.07  A Revised Model Code of Conduct for Local Authority members.  Consultation on Amendments to the Model Code of Conduct


I will bring the booklet along and any comments have to be submitted by 9.3.07

13.
Borough Council - Standards Committee - Panel Hearing - Minutes


1st Feb. 2007 - To consider an investigation as to allegations against Cllr.Houston of


Dersingham Parish Council.

14. NRCC – Signpost Magazine

15. Fenland Citizens Advice Bureau 15.2.07  Confirming that due to funding running out

and the lack of support, they would no longer be attending Welney for the Outreach Clinics.  Last visit was on 19th February.

16.
Copies of Your Council – Spring 2007.

.

12.  Plans and Planning Matters 

The following planning permission had been received from the Borough Council 

Ref No.06/02563/CU

Mr. & Mrs. C.J. Purliant, 2 New Farm Cottages, Bells Drove, Welney

Change of Use and conversion of Barn to residential dwelling

Copes Hill Barn, Wisbech Road, Welney

Planning Permission granted 1st February,. 2007


The following planning Application had been received

Ref No. 06/02656/F


Mr. R.F.Green, The Old Crown House, Suspension Bridge, Welney


Installation of wind turbine on front of dwelling.

Following the visit of the C.P.R.E., the Clerk produced a copy of a form which she had amended for use by Council when considering planning applications.  This form was used to consider the application and Council support was duly given.

13.  Highway Matters

.It was confirmed to the meeting that we did ask Mr.Graham Simpson of the Highways Department to come and talk to Council about traffic calming measures for the village, The date suggested was 21st February but he confirmed that he would not be able to attend.

Wash Road Flooding – The Clerk confirmed to the meeting that several telephone calls had been made to both Cambridge and Norfolk highways regarding the road flooded signs following the brief period when the road was clear of water.  However the signs were now all in operation again as the road is once more flooded.

The Chairman confirmed that there had been more press and TV coverage for the flooding problem within the last few days and it can only help to raise our profile in this matter, The MP for South West Norfolk Christopher Fraser has confirmed that he will be raising this matter in the House of Commons on 26th February and would keep us informed of developments.

The question of the amount of traffic using the A.1101 was raised and as the previous survey was done many years ago, Cllr.Harry Humphrey agreed to see if he could get a more up to date survey carried out as it was felt that the only available figures were way out of date.

It was also agreed to try and arrange a meeting of the surrounding group of parishes on a Wednesday evening between the March and April meetings in order that a survey of the Parishes could be carried out especially regarding Wash Road flooding to add weight to our campaign.  It was originally agreed that we would move round the parishes, but as nothing has been heard since the last meeting it was felt that it may be up to us to call the next meeting.

Council were also informed of a recent press report where DEFRA had instructed the Environment Agency to purchase additional land to set up a reserve for certain birds because the Wash itself now has too much water on during the year.  It was felt that whilst everything is being done for the bird population, little is actually being done to make life easier for the people using the A1101 Wash Road and the residents of Welney.

14.  Welney Archive and Social History Committee

The Committee held a meeting on 24th January when it was agreed to arrange another Social Evening,  hopefully on a Saturday towards the end of March or in April.  Confirmation was received from Derek Levesley that he had booked Mike Petty to come and talk and the date was arranged for Saturday 28th April.   It was agreed that we hold a meeting prior to this and a date of Wednesday 21st March was suggested subject to confirmation from all committee members that this was acceptable.

It was also reported that a telephone call had been received from a member of the public who had asked that any photographs which she appeared on which had been given to the WASH Committee should be removed, as she did not want her or any of her family included.  It was agreed that the following line should be included in any future displays or reproductions

“All photographs are reproduced with the sole permission of the Copyright holder.”

15.  Parish Action Plan

Cllr.Bennett  reported that he had not been able to arrange a final meeting as yet but it was hoped this would take place on 2nd March.  He explained the situation regarding the final funding which we had been promised, and hoped that this would be sorted as soon as possible.

.16.  Any Other Business

1. Cllr.Brown raised the question of the Parish Notice board affixed to the Parish Hall which is showing signs of deterioration and is in need of repair, sanding and revarnish.  Cllr.Kerr agreed to look at this and affect the necessary repairs.

2. The Borough Council of King’s Lynn & West Norfolk have their own website with links to Parish Council sites, but there is no link to Welney.  The Clerk agreed to contact them and see if this was possible.

3.  The Chairman and Cllr.Brown had attended a presentation at the Wildfowl Trust by the Environment Agency regarding their Flood Management Plan.  They produced a CD which the Clerk put in the file, and she was advised that a copy of the brochure would be sent in the post very shortly.
4. Council was reminded that the next meeting would be held on 14th March at 7.30 p.m. preceded at 7 p.m. by the Annual Parish Meeting.

There being no further business the Chairman thanked everyone for attending, and declared the meeting closed at 9.50 p.m.

Signed… …K.Goodger…………………………………….. (Chairman.)          

Dated …… 14th March, 2007……………………………….

